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Approved Minutes
January 27, 2014
Board Meeting Conference Call

Meeting was called to order by President Lorenzen at 2:32 p.m.
Roll Call showed the following members present: Lorenzen, Farmer, McKelvey, Sharp, Paschke, and Dehmlow, Griffith  joined the call shortly thereafter.

Minutes from Dec 6, 2013 were reviewed. Motion by Farmer  to approve the minutes, 2nd by Sharp.     All voted in favor of the motion  - minutes are approved.  

Dehmlow provided the financial reports for the month of December.  Most of the annual dues have been received so our bottom line remains strong at this time. We also did very well with our investments during 2013. Following discussion, a motion to approve the financial reports by Sharp, 2nd by Farmer.     All voted in favor of the motion - report approved.
 
Legislative

Kellie reported that things are becoming very busy at the Capitol, lot of bills being passed around at this time. The GPS bill that carried over from last year is being discussed and a proposed amendment is expected this week as the language is finalized.  The Sub Committee is meeting tomorrow to discuss changed in the Interference Bill we passed last year, the ISSDA wants to include jailors.  Kellie attended a meeting last week where the DPS discussed and plans to introduce a bill on distracted driving. There has been no bills introduced on changes to the Pension systems this year. There has been discussion on adding Overtime to be calculated into the 411 system for retirement.  The ODCP continues to monitor the Mj legislation, there has been a lot of talk about making changes but Kellie doesn't see any of them moving forward this year, we remained opposed to any form of legalization. SSB 3007 talks about the use and training of Electronic Weapons, this would include Tasers, Kellie will monitor and watch this. There is a concern about mandating training with no funds provided for instruction. Kellie plans on attending a meeting next Monday to see what Federal Funding is available for a new Academy that would train both Fire and Law Enforcement.  
						Conference

Dehmlow and Griffith shared that all is moving forward as planned, details of the conference will be in the magazine out this week. We need to promote attendance with our contacts throughout the state.
Old Business

The Board confirmed that we will purchase the General Liability Insurance as passed during our December meeting. We had looked at single event coverage, the cost was prohibitive. 
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Chief Lorenzen reported on his meeting with the ODCP and the Byrne Jag Grants. The meeting was well attended by other Law Enforcement Associations making this a joint effort to secure and maintain funding. The Ankeny Police Chief is working on a White paper draft that will be reviewed by all associations prior to finalizing, Chief Lorenzen will forward the paper to the Board when he has it. This may be used in the future to send a joint message to Washington. We have a person in Washington DC that we are working with as he monitors events taking place there. The IPOA Board continues to support this effort to keep this funding for Iowa Law Enforcement. 

Lt. Hansen did not join the call as anticipated. Chief Lorenzen shared the information that he and Hansen discussed. It involves a National Bike Ride that will be taking place during Police Memorial Week. Lt. Hansen wants to seek some funding during RAGBRAI. This may involve a day or two of our members participation. The Board discussed the stops in Mason City, Waverly, and Independence as being the best for us. McKelvey will be busy during the Mason City stop and no commitments or decisions were made at this time.

Our next meeting will be a Conference Call on Feb. 25th at 1:00p.m.

Motion to adjourn by Sharp, 2nd by McKelvey. All in favor, meeting ended at 3:28.m.

Respectfully,
Terry Dehmlow
IPOA Sec.-Treasurer
